
    

 

Sent via Email 

December 30, 2024 

Consolidated Edison Co of NY.,  
John Lacanlale 
3101 20th Ave.  
Building 136, 2nd floor  
Long Island City, NY 11105  
lacanlalej@coned.com 
 
 

Re: Astoria PURS DF Emergency Spill cleanup 
CE – Astoria MGP 
Queens County, Site No.: 241012 
 

John Lacanlale, 

The Department has reviewed the request dated December 19, 2024, to import 50-100 
cubic yards of fill material from Evergreen Recycling of Corona. Based on the information 
provided, the request is hereby approved. 

The proposed fill material meets the requirements for material other than soil (i.e., 
gravel, rock, stone, recycled concrete or recycled brick) as specified in section 5.4(e)5 of DER-
10. Therefore, this material may be placed as part of final site cover. 

Testing in accordance with DER-10 and approval by the Department is required for any 
additional material imported from this source.  

 

Sincerely, 

 

 

 

       Sydney Sobol 

       Project Manager 


